STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MONDAY 19 November 2018
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle (Chair), Andrew Henderson, Peter Meadowcroft Jonny Rosemont, John Parry, Andy Hinton


	Public:
	 4

	
Clerk:
	Annette Fowler


Also in attendance: Alison Umney, School Liaison Governor, John Umney, DFP,
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Prior to the council meeting commencing there will be an opportunity of up to 15 minutes for members of the public to make comments and to ask questions of the Parish Council.
Mr Aldwyn Adams thanked the PC for agreeing to fencing being put up whilst building work was carried out at his property in Kirby Close. He also asked about accusations that had been made relating to land theft. Cllr Carter-Windle stated that this was confidential information and confirmed that the correct situation had been clarified to the complainant.  

1447
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Hudspeth
1448
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
Cllr Henderson declared an interest in terms of quoting for the repair work required at the Dock. 
1449
Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes from the meeting held on 15th October 2018 were approved and signed as an accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising


None



1450
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A)

a) Cllr Hudspeth was not in attendance – his monthly report can be found on the PC website. 

b) 
Cllr Jackson was in attendance and gave an update on local matters brought to his attention. He has recently made contact with the County and District Council and had a meeting with the Principle officer, Highways, regarding the potholes around the village and the pavement in Worton Road.  Cllr Jackson confirmed that work would be carried out to repair the areas as soon as possible.

Dog waste bins – Cllr Jackson had received complaints that the dog waste bins were not being emptied on a regular basis. A letter was sent to UBICO who then called Cllr Jackson to explain that they had been experiencing staffing issues. UBICO confirmed that collections were mid-week and not Fridays as thought and apologised for any issues. Cllr Carter-Windle confirmed that the PC were happy to handle this going forward.

Potholes in the Dock were mentioned - Cllr Carter-Windle confirmed that the PC would investigate and arrange for repairs to be carried out. 

The street light at the Methodist Church is not working; it had been logged with OCC but not yet fixed. Cllr Rosemont confirmed that he would investigate this.

Cllr Carter-Windle asked Cllr Jackson about his surgeries. Cllr Jackson confirmed that he would no longer hold surgeries as he was making it known that he was available any time for discussions. 
1451     Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda





A letter had been received requesting a donation to West Oxfordshire Citizens Advice.

RESOLVED

 
THAT, £250.00 would be donated to the charity.  


Cllr Meadowcroft suggested that the PC could use some of the donation fund to give local people who may benefit from a small gift at Christmas. The PC will investigate this as a future agenda item.

An email had been received from Cllr Jackson regarding Kay Davies, Chair of the School Governors in the 1980’s. A member of the Parish had suggested that a bench with a commemorative plaque be purchased. 

Cllr Meadowcroft suggested a plaque that names could then be added.
Cllr Rosemont suggested that this be discussed at the next School meeting and brought back to the PC. 
1452
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda



a) Three quotes had been received for repair work to the Dock -


Andrew Henderson Limited 



G A Hawkins Groundworks



Trevor Stewart Play Equipment

The quotes were discussed. 


RESOLVED

THAT, the quote from Andrew Henderson Limited would be accepted.  This was proposed by Cllr Hinton and seconded by Cllr Meadowcroft.
Clerk to ask Andrew Henderson to include the pothole work also required at the Dock. 



b) Holliers Lay-by 

Cllr Hinton reported that he had been unable to talk to the appropriate person at Highways. It was agreed that Cllr Hinton would email Cllr Hudspeth. Cllr Parry will also contact OCC.
c) Cllr Henderson mentioned that the littler bin opposite the AMH had been used for Dog waste. Cllr Jackson confirmed that the team that collects the Dog waste also empty the litter bins. It was confirmed that waste and litter are sent to the same place for disposal.
1453
Circulation Folder – Any matters arising?


None
1454
Reports
 

(a) School Governors report – Alison Umney, School Liaison Governor

Ms Barwell reports that everyone is working very hard, enjoying their learning and planning their Christmas celebrations and performances.

CCTV quotes have been received and will be an agenda item for the governors on the 6th December.
Quotes are also coming in for roofing the eco area and a decision will also be made soon. 
The staff and governors are considering the possibility of trying to appoint a part time teacher to reduce class sizes and enable the teaching of maths and Literacy in year groups for years 2, 3 and 4. A meeting was held to discuss the possibility with parents of the affected classes. The governors will discuss the budgetary implications and explore the matter further in their next meeting.
The new website for the school will be launched in January.


(b) Highways, pavements and verges


Cllr Henderson mentioned Street lighting – as above, the street light at the Methodist church is not working. This has been reported on the OCC site.



(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields

Cllr Hinton reported that Dogs were fouling the play area and football pitch. Signs are up and visible but appear to be being ignored. The PC will include a notice in the Bulletin.

Remembrance tree – The free trees were very poor; therefore a Cherry Tree was purchased and all three have been planted by the playing fields committee, together with a plaque and crosses. 

1455
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson
18/02882/LBC – Horseshoe Cottage, 44-46 North Street, replacement of existing windows and new stone floor in sitting room.

No objection
18/03319/OUT – The Driving Centre Enstone Airfield Enstone, construction of museum, show lane, corporate hospitality, energy centre/store, workshop buildings. Formation of car exercise road. Construction of 28 holiday lodges. Formation of landscaped grounds. Associated site services and external works.
Application was submitted on 15th November, PC awaiting further information.
A member of the public asked if there would be an open meeting earlier rather than later. 

Cllr Rosemont confirmed that the PC had no power but that we can comment on things that impact us as a Parish. 

Another member of the public suggested that the PC include the planning notice on the SBPC website. It was agreed that this was a good idea and that the Clerk would add details onto the website with a link to the WODC planning page. Cllr Rosemont confirmed that he would also add the same information to the Middle Barton Local FB Page. 
1456
Finances 


(a) External Audit 17/18


The clerk confirmed that the external audit had been completed, no points were raised.  



(b) Date for December finance meeting – Wednesday 12th December
 

(c)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 19th November 2018 


 RESOLVED 

  
 THAT, all payments listed were approved. 
1457
To receive items for next agenda



-Parking on Parish Land



-Assess any comments re Mullin
1458
AOB 

a) Cllr Rosemont gave an overview of an OALC course on Planning that he had recently attended. 
1. National Planning Framework (NPPF) - government policy is positive towards growth and to build more homes
1. It is a plan led system

2. It encourages sustainable development

3. There is equal emphasis on economic, social and environmental objectives

4. It recognises it is about scrutiny but also helping to make things happen

2. The WODC local plan falls in line with the NPPF and its plan for 16,000 new homes and the supporting infrastructure to 2031

3. Section 106 money should be around £20,000 per new house. CIL (Community Infrastructure Level) secures greater investment

4. WOCA wins 90% of appeals cases

5. PC submissions for planning applications should be restricted to a page and should reflect a view of the development in line with planning policy (NPPF and the Local Plan) as well as the local knowledge/requirement

6. We should reference any material considerations that impact the community e.g. local circumstances, traffic and highway issues, conservation/loss of open spaces etc

7. WOCA is there to administer the process and support all parties (the developer/agent and commentators such as the Parish Council). They would prefer to not receive FOI requests as will be willing to provide guidance throughout the process

b) New Website – The Clerk confirmed that the design company were having issues trying to contact the hosts of the existing website, Parish.net.
c) Christmas tree planning ongoing. Mr & Mrs Woods kindly agreed that gazebos could be put up in the area on the night. 
1459
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 17th December 2018 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8.00pm.   
5



  Signed .............................................


